DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA OFFICIAL CODE

TITLE 42. REAL PROPERTY.

CHAPTER 17.
REAL ESTATE BROKERS' DUTIES.

2001 Edition

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA OFFICIAL CODE

CHAPTER 17. REAL ESTATE BROKERS' DUTIES.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Subchapter I. General.

- § 42-1701. Purposes.
- § 42-1702. Definitions.
- § 42-1703. Duties of real estate brokers, salespersons, and property managers.
- § 42-1704. Escrow accounts.
- § 42-1705. Written listing contract required.
- § 42-1706. Establishment of Real Estate Guaranty and Education Fund; Mayor to determine sum for deposit into Fund.
- § 42-1707. Applications for payments from Fund; maximum payment; management of Fund.
- § 42-1708. Additional criminal penalties.
- § 42-1709. Savings clause.

Subchapter II. Repealed Provisions.

- §§ 42-1721 to 42-1738. Acting as broker or salesman without license unlawful; definitions; exceptions to license requirements; single act may constitute one "broker" or "salesman;" applicability of chapter; Real Estate Commission; creation; membership; terms; officers and staff; seal; records; compensation; annual audit; rules and regulations; license; qualifications; competency and proof thereof; prohibitions on license issuance; written application; brokers and salesmen; recommendations; firms, partnerships, etc., and members thereof; oath; fee; bond and surety; other proof of character; hearing before refusal to issue; form and contents; display; rehearing within 6 months; notice to licensee; fees; expiration; renewal; actions for compensation for service or for enforcement of contracts; places of business; discharged or terminated salesmen; transferability; suspension or revocation; investigation upon complaint; prohibited acts; hearing by Commission before denial of application or suspension; written notice; procedure; court review of determination; copy of record; provisions applicable to nonresident brokers and salesmen; members of Commission authorized to administer oaths; court to enforce compliance with Commission; exemptions from license requirements; limitation on exemptions; list of licenses, suspensions, and revocations and report of Commission to be published annually; unlawful acts; [Repealed]
- § 42-1739. Real Estate Commission of the District of Columbia.[Repealed]
- § 42-1740. Powers and duties of Mayor; evidentiary use of copies of Commission documents; record of Commission proceedings.[Repealed]
- § 42-1741. Fees.[Repealed]
- § 42-1742. Licensure of real estate brokers, real estate salespersons, and property managers.[Repealed]
- § 42-1743. Qualifications for licensure. [Repealed]
- § 42-1744. Status of person previously licensed.[Repealed]
- § 42-1745. Licensure required for property managers. [Repealed]
- § 42-1746. Registration and certification required for resident managers.[Repealed]
- § 42-1747. Qualifications for licensure of property managers.[Repealed]
- § 42-1748. Waiver of examination and education requirements for property managers. [Repealed]
- § 42-1749. Exemptions. [Repealed]
- § 42-1750. Transfer of license; change of status; brokerage firms.[Repealed]
- § 42-1751. Licensure of legal entities. [Repealed]
- § 42-1752. Place of business.[Repealed]
- § 42-1753. Prohibited names.[Repealed]
- § 42-1754. Injunctions.[Repealed]
- § 42-1755. Investigation of conduct; suspension or revocation of license; grounds; penalty in lieu of

suspension; probationary period; reinstatement.[Repealed]

- § 42-1756. Procedural requirements.[Repealed]
- § 42-1757. Automatic suspension of license through affiliation; discharge or termination of employment or affiliation.[Repealed]
- § 42-1758. Prohibited acts.[Repealed]
- § 42-1759. License suspended upon criminal conviction. [Repealed]
- § 42-1760. Effect of criminal conviction upon license application.[Repealed]
- § 42-1761. Effect of license revocation or suspension upon partnership, association, or corporation.[Repealed]
- § 42-1762. Suspension or revocation of property manager license; code of ethics applicable to all licensees.[Repealed]
- § 42-1763. Criminal penalties; prosecutions. [Repealed]
- § 42-1764. Duties of Corporation Counsel.[Repealed]

CHAPTER 17. REAL ESTATE BROKERS' DUTIES.

SUBCHAPTER I. GENERAL.

§ 42-1701. PURPOSES.

The purposes of this subchapter are to protect the public against incompetence, fraud and deception in real estate transactions; to establish a Real Estate Guaranty and Educational Fund to compensate victims of unlawful real estate practices; and for other purposes.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 2, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(a), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(a), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1921.

Legislative History of Laws

Law 4-209, the "District of Columbia Real Estate Licensure Act of 1982," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 4-230, which was referred to the Committee on Housing and Economic Development. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 16, 1982, and December 14, 1982, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 28, 1982, it was assigned Act No. 4-299 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 45-1929.1.

Law 12-261, the "Second Omnibus Regulatory Reform Amendment Act of 1998," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 12-845, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second reading on December 1, 1998, and December 15, 1998, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 31, 1998, it was assigned Act No. 12-615, and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review. D.C. Law 12-261 became effective on April 20, 1999.

Miscellaneous Notes

Applicability of chapter to District of Columbia Housing Authority: Section 13 of D.C. Law 10-243, the District of Columbia Housing Authority Act of 1994, provided:

Applicability of chapter to District of Columbia Housing Authority: "(a) The provisions of Chapter 17 of Title 42 shall not apply to the property managers of housing properties within the jurisdiction of the Authority. The activities of property managers of housing properties shall be regulated by the applicable statutes, rules, and regulations of the United States in effect on March 21, 1995.

"(b) Execution or other judicial process shall not issue against the real property of the Authority nor shall any judgment against the Authority be a charge or lien upon its real property. This section shall not apply to or limit the right of obligees to foreclose or otherwise enforce any mortgage on property of the Authority or the right of obligees to pursue any remedies for the enforcement of any pledge or lien given by the Authority on its rents, fees, and revenues."

§ 42-1702. DEFINITIONS.

For purposes of this subchapter:

(1) The term "advance fee" means any fee, commission, or other valuable consideration contracted for, claimed, demanded, charged, received, or collected prior to the listing, advertisement, or offer to sell or lease real estate, paid or offered to be paid for the purpose of promoting the sale or lease of real estate, or for referral to any real estate broker, salesperson, or both, other than by newspaper of

general circulation.

- (1A) The term "agency" means every relationship in which a real estate licensee acts for or represents a person by such person's express authority in a real estate transaction, unless a different legal relationship is intended and is agreed to as part of the brokerage relationship. Nothing in this subchapter shall prohibit a licensee and a client from agreeing in writing to a brokerage relationship under which the licensee acts as an independent contractor or which imposes on a licensee obligations in addition to those provided in this subchapter. If a licensee agrees to additional obligations, however, the licensee shall be responsible for the additional obligations agreed to with the client in the brokerage relationship. A real estate licensee who enters into a brokerage relationship based upon a written contract which specifically states that the real estate licensee is acting as an independent contractor and not as an agent shall have the obligations agreed to by the parties in the contract, and such real estate licensee and its employees shall have no obligations under § 42-1703(a) through (e).
- (1B) Repealed.
- (2) Repealed.
- (2A) The term "brokerage relationship" means the contractual relationship between a client and a real estate licensee who has been engaged by such client for the purpose of procuring a seller, buyer, option, tenant, or landlord ready, able, and willing to sell, buy, option, exchange, or rent real estate on behalf of a client, or for the purposes of managing real estate on behalf of a client.
- (3) Repealed.
- (3A) The term "client" means a person who has entered into a brokerage relationship with a licensee.
- (4) The term "Board" means the Board of Real Estate established by the Non-Health Related Occupations and Professions Licensure Act of 1998.
- (4A) The term "common source information company" means any person, firm, or corporation that is a source, compiler, or supplier of information regarding real estate for sale or lease and other data and includes, but is not limited to, multiple listing services.
- (5) The term "Council" means the Council of the District of Columbia.
- (5A) The term "customer" means a person who has not entered into a brokerage relationship with a licensee, but for whom a licensee performs ministerial acts in a real estate transaction. Unless a licensee enters into a brokerage relationship with such person, it shall be presumed that such person is a customer of the licensee rather than a client.
- (5B) The term "designated agent" or "designated representative" means a licensee who has been assigned by a principal or supervising broker to represent a client when a different client is also represented by such principal or broker in the same transaction.
- (6) The term "District" means the District of Columbia.
- (6A) The term "dual agent" or "dual representative" means a licensee who has a brokerage relationship with both seller and buyer, or both landlord and tenant, in the same real estate transaction.
- (6B) The term "escrow funds" means earnest money deposits for purchase of residential and commercial property and security deposits for rental of residential and commercial property.
- (7) The term "Fund" means the Real Estate Guaranty and Education Fund established by § 42-1706.
- (7A) The term "licensee" means, respectively, real estate brokers, salespersons and property managers, as defined in paragraphs (10) (property manager), (12) (real estate broker), and (13) (real estate salesperson) of this section, provided that nothing in § 42-1703 shall be deemed to modify the licensure requirements otherwise set forth in this subchapter.
- (7B) The term "material fact" means information that, if known, would be likely to induce a reasonable person to enter into or not enter into or consummate a real estate transaction.
- (8) The term "Mayor" means the Mayor of the District of Columbia or the Mayor's authorized representative.
- (8A) The term "ministerial acts" means those routine acts which a licensee can perform for a person which do not involve discretion or the exercise of the licensee's own judgment.
- (9) The term "person" means any individual, partnership, association, unincorporated business, firm, business trust, or corporation.
- (10) Repealed.
- (10A) Repealed.
- (10B) The term "property management" means leasing, renting or offering to lease or rent, managing, marketing, and the overall operation and maintenance of real estate. The term "property management" includes the physical, administrative, and fiscal management of any real property serviced by a

licensee, or his or her employee or agent.

- (10C) The term "psychological impact" means any fact or suspicion with respect to circumstances, other than the physical condition of the property, that creates a fear, belief, or mental condition.
- (11) The term "real estate" means condominiums, leaseholds, time sharing and any other interest or estate in land, whether corporeal, incorporeal, freehold, or nonfreehold, and whether located in the District or elsewhere. The term "real estate" includes any share or membership in a cooperative organized pursuant to Chapter 9 of Title 29, to engage in activities relating to real estate, even though the shares or membership may be deemed to be securities or personal property for purposes of such chapter.
- (12) Repealed.
- (12A) The term "real estate franchise" means any real estate franchise brokerage firm practicing in the District which does not own or operate individual offices directly, but licenses its trade name, reputation, operation procedure, and referral services to independently owned and operated brokerage firms.
- (13) Repealed.
- (13A) Repealed.
- (13B) The term "standard agent" means a licensee who acts for or represents a client in an agency relationship. A standard agent shall have the obligations as provided in this section.
- (14) The term "written listing contract" means a contract between a broker and an owner in which the owner grants to the broker the right to find a purchaser for a designated property at the price and terms the owner agrees to accept, and the broker, for a fee, commission, or other valuable consideration, promises to make a reasonable effort to obtain a purchaser for the term of the contract.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 3, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(b), 31 DCR 4023; Mar. 6, 1991, D.C. Law 8-209, § 2(a), 37 DCR 8464; Feb. 5, 1994, D.C. Law 10-68, § 38(a), 40 DCR 6311; Apr. 9, 1997, D.C. Law 11-242, § 2(a), 44 DCR 1128; Mar. 24, 1998, D.C. Law 12-81, § 55(a), 45 DCR 745; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(b), 46 DCR 3142; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-264, §§ 51, 57(f), 46 DCR 2118; Apr. 12, 2000, D.C. Law 13-91, § 157(a), 47 DCR 520; July 2, 2011, D.C. Law 18-378, § 3(gg), 58 DCR 1720.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1922.

Effect of Amendments

D.C. Law 13-91 validated a previously made technical amendment in subsec. (b)(1).

D.C. Law 18-378, in par. (11), validated a previously made technical correction.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

Law 8-209, the "Real Estate Transaction Amendment Act of 1990," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 8-514, which was referred to the Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 13, 1990, and December 4, 1990, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 14, 1990, it was assigned Act No. 8-284 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review.

D.C. Law 10-68, the "Technical Amendments Act of 1993," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 10-166, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on June 29, 1993, and July 13, 1993, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on August 23, 1993, it was assigned Act No. 10-107 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review. D.C. Law 10-68 became effective on February 5, 1994.

Law 11-242, the "Real Estate Licensure Amendment Act of 1996," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 11-620, which was referred to the Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 7, 1996, and December 3, 1996, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 24, 1996, it was assigned Act No. 11-502 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review. D.C. Law 11-242 became effective on April 9, 1997.

Law 12-81, the "Technical Amendments Act of 1997," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 12-408, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 4, 1997, and December 4, 1997, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 22, 1997, it was assigned Act No. 12-246 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review. D.C. Law 12-81 became effective on March 24, 1998.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Law 12-264, the "Technical Amendments Act of 1998," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 12-804, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 10, 1998, and December 1, 1998, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on January 7, 1999, it was assigned Act No. 12-626 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review. D.C. Law 12-264 became effective on April 20, 1999.

Law 13-91, the "Technical Amendments Act of 1999," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 13-435, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 2, 1999, and December 7, 1999, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 29, 1999, it was assigned Act No. 13-234 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review. D.C. Law 13-91 became effective on April 12, 2000.

For history of Law 18-378, see notes under § 42-1218.

References in Text

The "Non-Health Related Occupations and Professions Licensure Act of 1998," referenced in (4), is title I of D.C. Law 12-261.

§ 42-1703. DUTIES OF REAL ESTATE BROKERS, SALESPERSONS, AND PROPERTY MANAGERS.

- (a) Licensees engaged by sellers. --
 - (1) A licensee engaged by a seller shall:
 - (A) Perform in accordance with the terms of the brokerage relationship;
 - (B) Promote the interests of the seller by:
 - (i) Seeking a sale at the price and terms agreed upon in the brokerage relationship or at a price and terms acceptable to the seller; however, the licensee shall not be obligated to seek additional offers to purchase the property while the property is subject to a contract of sale, unless agreed to as part of the brokerage relationship or as the contract of sale so provides;
 - (ii) Presenting in a timely manner all written offers or counteroffers to and from the seller, even when the property is already subject to a contract of sale;
 - (iii) Disclosing to the seller material facts related to the property or concerning the transaction of which the licensee has actual knowledge; and
 - (iv) Accounting for in a timely manner all money and property received in which the seller has or may have an interest;
 - (C) Maintain confidentiality of all personal and financial information received from the client during the brokerage relationship and any other information that the client requests during the brokerage relationship be maintained confidential, unless otherwise provided by law or the seller consents in writing to the release of such information;
 - (D) Exercise ordinary care; and
 - (E) Comply with all requirements of this section, all applicable fair housing statutes and regulations, and all other applicable statutes and regulations which are not in conflict with this section.
 - (2) Licensees shall treat all prospective buyers honestly and shall not knowingly give them false information. A licensee engaged by a seller shall disclose to prospective buyers all material adverse facts pertaining to the physical condition of the property which are actually known by the licensee. A licensee shall not be liable to a buyer for providing false information to the buyer if the false information was provided to the licensee by the seller and the licensee did not have actual knowledge that the information was false or act in reckless disregard of the truth. No cause of action shall arise against any licensee for revealing information as required by this section or applicable law. Nothing in this section shall modify or limit in any way the provisions of § 42-1755(f).
 - (3) A licensee engaged by a seller in a real estate transaction may, unless prohibited by law or the brokerage relationship, provide assistance to a buyer or potential buyer by performing ministerial acts. Performing such ministerial acts that are not inconsistent with this subsection (a) of this section shall not be construed to violate the licensee's brokerage relationship with the seller unless expressly prohibited by the terms of the brokerage relationship, nor shall performing such ministerial acts be construed to form a brokerage relationship with such buyer or potential buyer.
 - (4) A licensee engaged by a seller does not breach any duty or obligation owed to the seller by showing alternative properties to prospective buyers, whether as clients or customers, or by representing other sellers who have other properties for sale.
 - (5) Licensees shall disclose brokerage relationships pursuant to the provisions of this section.

- (b) Licensees engaged by buyers. --
 - (1) A licensee engaged by a buyer shall:
 - (A) Perform in accordance with the terms of the brokerage relationship;
 - (B) Promote the interests of the buyer by:
 - (i) Seeking a property at a price and with terms acceptable to the buyer; however, the licensee shall not be obligated to seek other properties for the buyer while the buyer is a party to a contract to purchase property unless agreed to as part of the brokerage relationship;
 - (ii) Presenting in a timely manner all written offers or counteroffers to and from the buyer, even when the buyer is already a party to a contract to purchase property;
 - (iii) Disclosing to the buyer material facts related to the property or concerning the transaction of which the licensee has actual knowledge, provided that nothing in this section shall modify or limit in any way the provisions of § 42-1755(f); and
 - (iv) Accounting for in a timely manner all money and property received in which the buyer has or may have an interest;
 - (C) Maintain confidentiality of all personal and financial information received from the client during the brokerage relationship and any other information that the client requests during the brokerage relationship be maintained confidential unless otherwise provided by law or the buyer consents in writing to the release of such information;
 - (D) Exercise ordinary care; and
 - (E) Comply with all requirements of this section, all applicable fair housing statutes and regulations, and all other applicable statutes and regulations which are not in conflict with this section.
 - (2) Licensees shall treat all prospective sellers honestly and shall not knowingly give them false information. No cause of action shall arise against any licensee for revealing information as required by this section or applicable law. In the case of a residential transaction, a licensee engaged by a buyer shall disclose to a seller the buyer's intent to occupy the property as a principal residence.
 - (3) A licensee engaged by a buyer in a real estate transaction may, unless prohibited by law or the brokerage relationship, provide assistance to the seller, or prospective seller, by performing ministerial acts. Performing such ministerial acts that are not inconsistent with subsection (a) of this section shall not be construed to violate the licensee's brokerage relationship with the buyer unless expressly prohibited by the terms of the brokerage relationship, nor shall performing such ministerial acts be construed to form a brokerage relationship with the seller.
 - (4) A licensee engaged by a buyer does not breach any duty or obligation to the buyer by showing properties in which the buyer is interested to other prospective buyers, whether as clients or customers, by representing other buyers looking at the same or other properties, or by representing sellers relative to other properties.
 - (5) Licensees shall disclose brokerage relationships pursuant to the provisions of this section.
- (c) Licensees engaged by landlords to lease property. --
 - (1) A licensee engaged by a landlord shall:
 - (A) Perform in accordance with the terms of the brokerage relationship;
 - (B) Promote the interests of the landlord by:
 - (i) Seeking a tenant at the price and terms agreed in the brokerage relationship or at a price and terms acceptable to the landlord; however, the licensee shall not be obligated to seek additional offers to lease the property while the property is subject to a lease or a letter of intent to lease under which the tenant has not yet taken possession, unless agreed as part of the brokerage relationship, or unless the lease or the letter of intent to lease so provides;
 - (ii) Presenting in a timely manner all written offers or counteroffers to and from the landlord, even when the property is already subject to a lease or a letter of intent to lease;
 - (iii) Disclosing to the landlord material facts related to the property or concerning the transaction of which the licensee has actual knowledge; and
 - (iv) Accounting for in a timely manner all money and property received in which the landlord has or may have an interest;
 - (C) Maintain confidentiality of all personal and financial information received from the client during the brokerage relationship and any other information that the client requests during the brokerage relationship be maintained confidential, unless otherwise provided by law or the landlord consents in writing to the release of such information;
 - (D) Exercise ordinary care; and

- (E) Comply with all requirements of this section, fair housing statutes and regulations, and all other applicable statutes and regulations which are not in conflict with this section.
- (2) Licensees shall treat all prospective tenants honestly and shall not knowingly give them false information. A licensee engaged by a landlord shall disclose to prospective tenants all material adverse facts pertaining to the physical condition of the property which are actually known by the licensee. A licensee shall not be liable to a tenant for providing false information to the tenant if the false information was provided to the licensee by the landlord and the licensee did not have actual knowledge that the information was false or act in reckless disregard of the truth. No cause of action shall arise against any licensee for revealing information as required by this section or applicable law. Nothing in this subsection shall limit the right of a prospective tenant to inspect the physical condition of the property. Nothing in this section shall modify or limit in any way the provisions of § 42- 1755(f).
- (3) A licensee engaged by a landlord in a real estate transaction may, unless prohibited by law or the brokerage relationship, provide assistance to a tenant, or potential tenant, by performing ministerial acts. Performing such ministerial acts that are not inconsistent with subsection (a) of this section shall not be construed to violate the licensee's brokerage relationship with the landlord unless expressly prohibited by the terms of the brokerage relationship, nor shall performing such ministerial acts be construed to form a brokerage relationship with such tenant or potential tenant.
- (4) A licensee engaged by a landlord does not breach any duty or obligation owed to the landlord by showing alternative properties to prospective tenants, whether as clients or customers, or by representing other landlords who have other properties for lease.
- (5) Licensees shall disclose brokerage relationships pursuant to the provisions of this section.
- (d) Licensees engaged by tenants. --
 - (1) A licensee engaged by a tenant shall:
 - (A) Perform in accordance with the terms of the brokerage relationship;
 - (B) Promote the interests of the tenant by:
 - (i) Seeking a lease at a price and with terms acceptable to the tenant; however, the licensee shall not be obligated to seek other properties for the tenant while the tenant is a party to a lease or a letter of intent to lease exists under which the tenant has not yet taken possession, unless agreed to as part of the brokerage relationship, or unless the lease or the letter of intent to lease so provides;
 - (ii) Presenting in a timely fashion all written offers or counteroffers to and from the tenant, even when the tenant is already a party to a lease or a letter of intent to lease;
 - (iii) Disclosing to the tenant material facts related to the property or concerning the transaction of which the licensee has actual knowledge, provided that nothing in this section shall amend or limit in any way the provisions of § 42-1755(f); and
 - (iv) Accounting for in a timely manner all money and property received in which the tenant has or may have an interest;
 - (C) Maintain confidentiality of all personal and financial information received from the client during the brokerage relationship and any other information that the client requests during the brokerage relationship be maintained confidential unless otherwise provided by law or the tenant consents in writing to the release of such information;
 - (D) Exercise ordinary care; and
 - (E) Comply with all requirements of this section, fair housing statutes and regulations, and all other applicable statutes and regulations which are not in conflict with this section.
 - (2) Licensees shall treat all prospective landlords honestly and shall not knowingly give them false information. No cause of action shall arise against any licensee for revealing information as required by this section or applicable law.
 - (3) A licensee engaged by a tenant in a real estate transaction may provide assistance to the landlord or prospective landlord by performing ministerial acts. Performing such ministerial acts that are not inconsistent with subsection (a) of this section shall not be construed to violate the licensee's brokerage relationship with the tenant unless expressly prohibited by the terms of the brokerage relationship, nor shall performing such ministerial acts be construed to form a brokerage relationship with the landlord or prospective landlord.
 - (4) A licensee engaged by a tenant does not breach any duty or obligation to the tenant by showing properties in which the tenant is interested to other prospective tenants, whether as clients or customers, by representing other tenants looking for the same or other properties to lease, or by representing landlords relative to other properties.
 - (5) Licensees shall disclose brokerage relationships pursuant to the provisions of this section.
- (e) Licensees engaged to manage real estate. --

- (1) A licensee engaged to manage real estate shall:
 - (A) Perform in accordance with the terms of the property management agreement;
 - (B) Exercise ordinary care;
 - (C) Disclose in a timely manner to the owner material facts of which the licensee has actual knowledge concerning the property;
 - (D) Maintain confidentiality of all personal and financial information received from the client during the brokerage relationship and any other information that the client requests during the brokerage relationship be maintained confidential unless otherwise provided by law or the owner consents in writing to the release of such information;
 - (E) Account for, in a timely manner, all money and property received in which the owner has or may have an interest; and
 - (F) Comply with all requirements of this section, fair housing statutes and regulations, and all other applicable statutes and regulations which are not in conflict with this section.
- (2) Except as provided in the property management agreement, a licensee engaged to manage real estate does not breach any duty or obligation to the owner by representing other owners in the management of other properties.
- (3) A licensee may also represent the owner as seller or landlord if they enter into a brokerage relationship that so provides; in which case, the licensee shall disclose such brokerage relationships pursuant to the provisions of this section.
- (f) Preconditions to brokerage relationship. --

Prior to entering into any brokerage relationship provided for in this section, a licensee shall advise the prospective client of the type of brokerage relationship proposed by the broker, and the broker's compensation, and whether the broker will share such salary or compensation with another broker who may have a brokerage relationship with another party to the transaction.

- (g) Commencement and termination of brokerage relationships. --
 - (1) The brokerage relationships set forth in this section shall commence at the time that a client engages a licensee and shall continue until (A) completion of performance in accordance with the brokerage relationship, or (B) the earlier of (i) any date of expiration agreed upon by the parties as part of the brokerage relationship or in any amendments thereto, (ii) any mutually agreed upon termination of the relationship, (iii) a default by any party under the terms of the brokerage relationship, or (iv) a termination as set forth in subsection (i)(4) of this section.
 - (2) Brokerage relationships shall have a definite termination date; however, if a brokerage relationship does not specify a definite termination date, the brokerage relationship shall terminate 90 days after the date the brokerage relationship was entered into.
 - (3) Except as otherwise agreed to in writing, a licensee owes no further duties to a client after termination, expiration, or completion of performance of the brokerage relationship, except to account for all moneys and property relating to the brokerage relationship, and keep confidential all personal and financial information received from the client during the course of the brokerage relationship and any other information that the client requests during the brokerage relationship be maintained confidential, unless otherwise provided by law or the client consents in writing to the release of such information.
- (h) Disclosure of brokerage relationship. --
 - (1) Upon having a substantive discussion about a specific property or properties with an actual or prospective buyer or seller who is not the client of the licensee, a licensee shall disclose any broker relationship the licensee has with another party to the transaction. Further, except as provided in subsection (i) of this section, such disclosure shall be made in writing at the earliest practical time, but in no event later than the time when specific real estate assistance is first provided. Such disclosure may be given in combination with other disclosures or provided with other information, but if so, the disclosure must be conspicuous, printed in bold lettering, all capitals, underlined, or within a separate box. Disclosure which complies substantially in effect with the following shall be deemed in compliance with this disclosure requirement:

"DISCLOSURE OF BROKERAGE RELATIONSHIP

"The und	dersi	gned do l	nereby a	acknow	/ledge	e disclo	sure tl	hat:	
"The lice	ensee	<u> </u>							
				Name	of Fi	irm			
represents	the	following	g party	in a	real	estate	transa	ction:	
	Sell	er(s)			or			Buyer(s)	

 Landiord (S)	OL	Tenant (s)	
 Date		Name	-
		".	
 Date		Name .	

- (2) A licensee shall disclose to an actual or prospective landlord or tenant, who is not the client of the licensee, that the licensee has a brokerage relationship with another party or parties to the transaction. Such disclosure shall be in writing and included in all applications for lease or in the lease itself, whichever occurs first. If the terms of the lease do not provide for such disclosure, disclosure shall be made in writing no later than the signing of lease. Such disclosure requirement shall not apply to lessors or lessees in single or multifamily residential units for lease terms of less than 2 months.
- (3) If a licensee's relationship to a client or customer changes, the licensee shall disclose that fact in writing to all clients and customers already involved in the specific contemplated transaction.
- (4) Copies of any disclosures relative to fully executed purchase contracts shall be kept by the licensee for a period of 3 years as proof of having such disclosure, whether or not such disclosure is acknowledged in writing by the party to whom such disclosure was shown or given.
- (i) Disclosed dual or designated representation authorized. --
 - (1) A licensee may act as a dual representative only with the written consent of all clients to the transaction. Such written consent and disclosure of the brokerage relationship as required by this section shall be presumed to have been given as against any client who signs a disclosure as provided in this section.
 - (2) Such disclosure may be given in combination with other disclosures or provided with other information, but if so, the disclosure must be conspicuous, printed in bold lettering, all capitals, underlined, or within a separate box. Any disclosure which complies substantially in effect with the following shall be deemed in compliance with this disclosure requirement:

"DISCLOSUF	RE OF DUAL REPRESENTATION
"The undersigned do hereby ac	cknowledge disclosure that:
"The licensee	
(Name of Broker, Firm,	Salesperson or Property Manager as applicable)
represents more than one party i	in this real estate transaction as indicated
below:	
Seller(s) and Buyer	c (s)
Landlord(s) and Ter	mant(s).
"The undersigned understands t	that the foregoing dual representative may not
disclose to either client or s	such client's designated representative any
information that has been give	en to the dual representative by the other
client within the confidence a	and trust of the brokerage relationship except
for that information which is	otherwise required or permitted by §
45-1936(f), to be disclosed. T	The undersigned by signing this notice do hereby
acknowledge their informed cor	nsent to the disclosed dual representation by
the licensee.	
Date	Name (One Party)
Date	Name (One Party)
Date	Name (Other Party)
	".
Date	Name (Other Party)

- (3) No cause of action shall arise against a dual representative for making disclosures of brokerage relationships as provided by this section. A dual representative does not terminate any brokerage relationship by the making of any such allowed or required disclosures of dual representation.
- (4) In any real estate transaction, a licensee may withdraw, without liability, from representing a client who refuses to consent to a disclosed dual representation, thereby terminating the brokerage relationship with such client. Such withdrawal shall not prejudice the ability of the licensee to continue to represent the other client in the transaction nor to limit the licensee from representing the client who refused the dual representation in other transactions not involving dual representation.
- (5) A principal or supervising broker may assign different licensees affiliated with the broker as designated representatives to represent different clients in the same transaction to the exclusion of all other licensees in the firm. Use of such designated representatives shall not constitute dual representation if a designated representative is not representing more than one client in a particular real estate transaction; however, the principal or broker who is supervising the transaction shall be considered a dual representative as provided in this article. Designated representatives may not disclose, except to the affiliated licensee's broker, personal or financial information received from the clients during the brokerage relationship and any other information that the client requests during the brokerage relationship be kept confidential, unless otherwise provided for by law or the client consents in writing to the release of such information.
- (6) Use of designated representatives in a real estate transaction shall be disclosed in accordance with the provisions of this section. Such disclosure may be given in combination with other disclosures or provided with other information, but if so, the disclosure must be conspicuous, printed in bold lettering, all capitals, underlined, or within a separate box. Any disclosure which complies substantially in effect with the following shall be deemed in compliance with such disclosure requirement:

"DISCLOSURE OF THE USE OF DESIGNATED REPRESENTATIVES

	LOGE OF BEOICH WILD HE	RESERVITATIVES		
"The undersigned do hereby	acknowledge disclosure tha	t:		
"The licensee				
(Na	me of Broker and Firm)			
represents more than one party	in this real estate trans	action as indicated		
below:				
Seller(s) and Buyer	(s)			
Landlord(s) and Ter	ant(s).			
"The undersigned understands	that the foregoing dual r	epresentative may not		
disclose to either client or	such client's designated	representative any		
information that has been gi	ven to the dual representa	tive by the other		
client within the confidence	and trust of the brokerag	e relationship except		
for that information which is otherwise required or permitted by the Real				
Estate Licensure Amendment Act of 1996 to be disclosed. The undersigned by				
signing this notice do hereb	y acknowledge their inform	ed consent to the		
disclosed dual representation	n by the licensee.			
"The principal or supervising	g broker has assigned			
	to act as Designated Re	presentative		
(Licensee/Sales Associate) f	or the one party as indica	ted below:		
Seller(s)	or	Buyer(s)		
Landlord(s)	or	Tenant(s).		
	and			
	to act as Designated Repr	esentative		
(Licensee/Sales Associate) f	or the one party as indica	ted below:		
Seller(s)	or	Buyer(s)		
Landlord(s)	or	Tenant(s)		
Date	Name (O	ther Party)		
Date	Name (O	ther Party)		

Date	Name (Other Party)
	".
Date	Name (Other Party)

(j) Compensation shall not imply brokerage relationship. --

The payment or promise of payment or compensation to a real estate broker or property manager does not create a brokerage relationship between any broker, seller, landlord, buyer or tenant.

(k) Brokerage relationship not created by using common source information company. --

No licensee representing a buyer or tenant shall be deemed to have a brokerage relationship with a seller, landlord, or other licensee solely by reason of using a common source information company.

- (I) Liability; knowledge not to be imputed. --
 - (1) A client is not liable for a misrepresentation made by a licensee in connection with a brokerage relationship, unless the client knew or should have known of the misrepresentation and failed to take reasonable steps to correct the misrepresentation in a timely manner, or the negligence, gross negligence, or intentional acts of any property manager, broker, or broker's licensee.
 - (2) A licensee who has a brokerage relationship with a client and who engages another licensee to assist in providing brokerage services to such client shall not be liable for a misrepresentation made by the other licensee, unless the licensee knew or should have known of the other licensee's misrepresentation and failed to take reasonable steps to correct the misrepresentation in a timely manner, or the negligence, gross negligence, or intentional acts of the assisting licensee or assisting licensee's licensee.
 - (3) Clients and licensees shall be deemed to possess actual knowledge and information only. Knowledge or information between or among clients and licensees shall not be imputed.
 - (4) Nothing in this section shall limit the liability between or among clients and licensees in all matters involving unlawful discriminatory housing practices.
 - (5) Except as expressly set forth in this section, nothing in this section shall affect a person's right to rescind a real estate transaction or limit the liability of a client for the misrepresentation, negligence, gross negligence, or intentional acts of such client in connection with a real estate transaction, or a licensee for the misrepresentation, negligence, gross negligence, or intentional acts of such licensee in connection with a real estate transaction.
- (m) Commission regulations to be consistent. --

Any regulations adopted by the Commission shall be consistent with this section, and any such regulations existing as of April 9, 1997 be modified to comply with the provisions of this section.

(n) Common lawabrogated. --

The common law of agency relative to brokerage relationships in real estate transactions to the extent inconsistent with this section shall be expressly abrogated.

(o) Applicability of criminal penalties. --

The criminal penalties provided in § 42-1763, shall not be applicable to violations of this section, which shall be civil and regulatory in nature, provided that the provisions in §§ 42-1708 and 42-1753 through 42-1762, shall be applicable to such violations.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 15a, as added Apr. 9, 1997, D.C. Law 11-242, § 2(b), 44 DCR 1128; Mar. 24, 1998, D.C. Law 12-81, § 55(b), 45 DCR 745.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1934.1.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 11-242, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1702.

Law 12-81, the "Technical Amendments Act of 1998," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 12-408, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 4, 1997, and December 4, 1997, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 22, 1997, it was assigned Act No. 12-246 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review. D.C. Law 12-81 became

References in Text

The "Real Estate Licensure Amendment Act of 1996", referred to in the form in (i)(6), is D.C. Law 11-242, which is codified as §§ 42-1702, 42-1703, 42-1705, 42-1707, and 42-1755.

§ 42-1704. ESCROW ACCOUNTS.

- (a) In any real estate transaction in which any person is entrusted, receives, and accepts, or otherwise holds or deposits monies or other trust instruments, of whatever kind or nature, pending consummation or termination of the transaction involved, whether or not the person is required to be licensed under this subchapter, the monies, in the absence of written instructions to the contrary signed by all parties to the transaction, shall be:
 - (1) Deposited within 7 days in an account in a financial institution located within the District whose deposits are insured either by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation or the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, or their successors;
 - (2) Maintained by the escrow holder or trustee as a separate account for monies belonging to others; and
 - (3)(A) Retained in an account until the transaction involved is consummated or terminated, or until proper written instructions have been received by the escrow holder or trustee directing the withdrawal and disposition of the monies, at which time, all the monies shall be promptly and fully accounted for by the escrow holder or trustee. In no event shall any escrow holder or trustee commingle any of the monies with his or her own funds or use any of the monies for any purpose other than the purpose for which the monies were entrusted to him or her.
 - (B) The escrow holder or trustee may keep a nominal amount of his or her personal funds in an escrow or trustee account for the purpose of keeping active the escrow or trustee account.
- (b)(1) Each escrow holder or trustee shall notify the Commission within 14 calendar days of the name and post office address of the financial institution in which an escrow or trust account has been established and also the name and number of the account.
 - (2) All escrow holders or trustees shall notify the Commission of all escrow in trust accounts existing on March 10, 1983, and within 30 calendar days after March 10, 1983.
- (c) Each escrow holder or trustee shall give written authorization to the Commission to examine escrow or trust accounts maintained by him or her and shall permit the Commission to examine all books, records, and contracts relating to the escrow accounts. The examinations shall be made at any time the Commission may direct.
- (d) An escrow holder or trustee shall not be entitled to any part of the earnest money or other money paid to, or held by, the escrow holder or trustee in connection with any real estate or business transaction as a part or all of his or her commission or fee or for any other purpose until the transaction has been consummated or terminated.
- (e) If an escrow or trust is held for 90 days or more, it shall earn interest from the 91st day to the date the transaction is consummated or terminated, at the highest of the following interest rates:
 - (1) The legal maximum rate under federal law for interest on ordinary savings deposits in commercial banks:
 - (2) The rate on the account in which the escrow is deposited; or
 - (3) The rate on the certificate of deposit or other security given as the escrow or trust.
- (f) A service fee of not more than \$15 may be subtracted from the interest by the financial institution into which the escrow or trust funds are deposited.
- (g) Nothing in this section shall be interpreted to supercede the Security Deposit Act (D.C. Law 1-48; 22 DCR 2825).

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 18, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(p), 31 DCR 4023.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1937.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

The Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, referred to in (a)(1), has been abolished. For provisions relating to the abolition of the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the transfer of functions, personnel and property of that agency, see §§ 401 to 406 of Pub. L. 101-73, set out as a note under 12 U.S.C. § 1437.

§ 42-1705. WRITTEN LISTING CONTRACT REQUIRED.

A written listing contract is required in the District for the sale of all real property. A licensee shall not receive payment of a commission in the absence of a written listing agreement.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 26, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 9, 1997, D.C. Law 11-242, § 3(3), 44 DCR 1128.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1945.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 11-242, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1702.

§ 42-1706. ESTABLISHMENT OF REAL ESTATE GUARANTY AND EDUCATION FUND; MAYOR TO DETERMINE SUM FOR DEPOSIT INTO FUND.

- (a) There is established a Real Estate Guaranty and Education Fund ("Fund").
- (b) Except as provided in § 42-1707(k), on or after March 10, 1983, every real estate broker, real estate salesperson and property manager licensed under this subchapter shall, as a condition for renewing his or her license, pay in addition to any other fees required under this subchapter, the sum to be established by the Mayor for deposit into the Fund. On or after March 10, 1983, any person, before receiving an original real estate broker, real estate salesperson, or property manager license, shall pay, in addition to any other fees required under this subchapter, a sum to be established by the Mayor for deposit into the Fund.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 29, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(t), 31 DCR 4023.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1948.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1707. APPLICATIONS FOR PAYMENTS FROM FUND; MAXIMUM PAYMENT; MANAGEMENT OF FUND.

(a) Any person who: (1) obtains a final judgment, including a settlement reduced to a final judgment, in any court of competent jurisdiction in the District against any other person on the grounds of fraud, misrepresentation, deceit, embezzlement, false pretenses, forgery, failure to account for or conversion of trust funds, or violation of the provisions of this subchapter, arising directly out of any transaction which occurred when the other person was licensed under this subchapter, during the course of which the licensee performed acts for which a license is required under this subchapter, and which transaction occurred on or after March 10, 1983; and (2) meets the requirements of subsection (b) of this section; may, upon termination of all proceedings, including reviews and appeals in connection with the judgment, file a written application, under oath, with the Mayor for an order directing payment from the Fund of the amount of actual and direct loss in the transaction (excluding the amount of any interest, attorney's fees, court costs, or punitive or exemplary damages) which remains unpaid upon the judgment. The application shall be filed no later than 12 months after the date on which the judgment became final.

- (b) A person filing an application meets the requirements of this subsection if:
 - (1) The person is not a licensee or the personal representative of a licensee and is not the spouse or child of the licensee against whom the final judgment was awarded, or the personal representative of the spouse or child;
 - (2) The person has made the investigation as is reasonably necessary to determine whether the judgment debtor possesses real or personal property or other assets which are liable to be sold or applied in satisfaction of the final judgment and has filed with the Board an affidavit which states that the investigation has been made; and
 - (3) The investigation required by paragraph (2) of this subsection has not disclosed the existence of any real or personal property or other assets, or, if the investigation has disclosed the existence of real or personal property or other assets (which shall be described in the affidavit) the person has taken all action necessary for the sale or application, and the amount so realized is insufficient to satisfy the judgment (which amount shall have been stated in the affidavit together with the balance remaining due on the judgment after the sale or application).
- (c) Notwithstanding any other provision of this section, the maximum amount that may be paid from the Fund to satisfy in whole or in part a final judgment against a licensee as provided for herein shall be as follows:

- (d) The aggregate of claims by judgment creditors against the Fund based upon an unpaid final judgment arising out of the acts of the licensee in connection with a single transaction shall be \$50,000 regardless of the number of claimants. If the aggregate of claims exceeds \$50,000, the Board shall pay \$50,000 to the claimants in proportion to the amounts of their final judgments against the Fund which remain unpaid. If the Mayor has reason to believe that there may be additional claims against the Fund arising out of the same transaction, the Mayor may withhold payment from the Fund involving the licensee for a period of not more than 1 year.
- (e) Any person who commences an action for a judgment which could be the basis for an order of the Mayor directing payment from the Fund shall notify the Mayor in writing within 30 days after the date of the commencement of the action. Any failure to notify the Mayor as required under this subsection shall be grounds for the Mayor to deny an application of the person for payment from the Fund. The Mayor may waive this requirement if good cause is shown for failure to notify. The Mayor may, in accordance with the provisions of this subchapter, commence an investigation of the complaint and hold a hearing to determine whether any license issued pursuant to this subchapter should be suspended or revoked.
- (f) Whenever an aggrieved person who has become a judgment creditor as provided in this section files an application for an order directing payment from the Fund, the Mayor shall cause a copy of the application to be served on the licensee alleged to be the judgment debtor, by certified mail, return receipt requested, to the address of record of the licensee, and the matter shall be set for hearing before the Board. Whenever the Mayor determines that the applicant is entitled to payment from the Fund, the Mayor shall issue an order directing payment from the Fund in an amount consistent with this subchapter.
- (g) If the Mayor issues an order directing payment from the Fund of any amount towards satisfaction of a judgment against a licensed real estate broker, real estate salesperson, or property manager, the license of the person shall be automatically suspended upon the issuance of the order. No real estate broker, real estate salesperson, or property manager shall be eligible to have his or her license restored until he or she has repaid in full the amount ordered paid from the Fund, plus interest at an annual rate established by the Mayor from the date of payment of the amount from the Fund, and has satisfied all rules governing licensure as set forth in this subchapter.
- (h) Whenever amounts deposited in the Fund are insufficient to satisfy any duly authorized claim or portion thereof, the Mayor shall, when sufficient money has been deposited or portions thereof, satisfy the unpaid claims in the order that the applications relating thereto were originally filed with the Mayor, including accumulated interest at an annual rate established by the Mayor for a period not to exceed 1 year in duration.

- (i) In addition to the requirements of this subchapter, if the Mayor determines that it is necessary to require the bonding requirements of licensees, the Mayor shall by rule establish bonding requirements as are deemed necessary to protect the public.
- (j) All sums paid pursuant to § 42-1706 and subsection (c) of this section shall be deposited with the D.C. Treasurer and shall be credited to the Fund. Any interest earned from any deposits and investments of the Fund also shall be credited to the Fund. The interest to be credited to the Fund may be determined, consistent with the financial management procedures of the District and may be revised from time to time, as a pro-rata share of the interest earned on pooled cash, deposits, and investments.
- (k) The Mayor shall, by rule, establish minimum and maximum balances for the Fund.
- (I) Whenever the amount deposited in the Fund is less than the minimum balance established pursuant to subsection (k) of this section, the Mayor shall assess each licensee an amount, not to exceed \$50 during any license year, within 30 calendar days, which is sufficient, when combined with similar assessments of other licensees, to bring the balance of the Fund up to the minimum established. Whenever the amount deposited in the Fund is more than the maximum balance established, the Mayor shall waive contributions to the Fund required by this subchapter.
- (m) Notice of an assessment required pursuant to subsection (I) of this section shall be sent, by certified mail, to each licensee at his or her address of record. The Board may waive the certified mail requirement to licensees only when the Board is doing a mass mailing, the cost of which makes the application of such fee an undue financial burden on the Board and may, in such circumstances, send notice of the assessment by regular mail to each licensee at his or her address of record. The Board shall also post notice of the assessment in at least two trade publications distributed within the metropolitan area and in a local newspaper in the real estate section. Payment of the assessment shall be made within 30 calendar days after the receipt by the licensee of the notice.
- (n) A failure by any licensee to pay an assessment required pursuant to subsection (l) of this section within 30 days after the licensee has received notice of the assessment shall result in the automatic suspension of the license of the licensee. The Board shall send a notice of the suspension, by certified mail, to the address of record of the licensee within 5 days after the suspension. The license shall be restored only upon the actual receipt by the Mayor of the delinquent assessment, plus any interest and penalties as the Mayor may prescribe by rule.
- (o) The Board may expend a sum not to exceed 20% of the amounts deposited in the Fund, on October 1 of each year, for the establishment and maintenance of educational programs for improving the competency of licensees and applicants for licensure so as to further protect the public interest, and for conferences, workshops, and educational programs for real estate license officials. The cost of administering the Fund shall be paid out of the Fund.
- (p) When the Mayor has ordered a sum from the Fund to be paid to a judgment creditor, the Mayor shall be subrogated to all of the rights of the judgment creditor up to the amount paid and the judgment creditor shall assign to the Mayor all rights, title, and interest in the judgment up to the amount paid from the Fund. Any amount and interest so recovered by the Mayor or the judgment creditor on the judgment up to the amount paid shall be deposited in the Fund.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 30, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(u), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 9, 1997, D.C. Law 11-242, § 3(4), (5), 44 DCR 1128; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(cc), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1949.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 11-242, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1702.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1708. ADDITIONAL CRIMINAL PENALTIES.

(a) Any person who knowingly files with the Mayor any application, notice, or other document required to be filed under this subchapter or any rule issued thereunder, which is false or fraudulent or contains any

material misstatement of fact, shall, upon conviction, be punished by a fine of no more than \$3,000 or by imprisonment for no more than 1 year, or both.

- (b) The Corporation Counsel of the District may enter an appearance, file an answer, appear at court hearings, defend the action, or take whatever other action he or she deems appropriate on behalf of any party to a court proceeding in the District in which the Mayor may be interested, and may take recourse through any appropriate method of review on behalf and in the name of any party to a court action.
- (c) Nothing contained in this subchapter shall be construed as limiting the authority of the Mayor to take disciplinary action against any licensee pursuant to this subchapter for any violation of this subchapter or any rules promulgated under this subchapter, nor shall repayment in full of the amount paid from the Fund on the licensee's account nullify or modify the effect of any other disciplinary proceeding brought against the licensee pursuant to this subchapter for any violation.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 31, 30 DCR 390.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1950.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1709. SAVINGS CLAUSE.

- (a) The repeal of any provision of §§ 42-1721 to 42-1738, or any rule issued pursuant to this subchapter, shall not affect any act done, or any right accruing or accrued on any liability arising, or any suit or proceeding had or commenced in any civil cause under §§ 42-1721 to 42-1738 before repeal, but all rights and liabilities under §§ 42-1721 to 42-1738 shall continue and may be enforced in the same manner and to the same extent as if this subchapter had not been enacted.
- (b) Any violation of any provision of §§ 42-1721 to 42-1738 or any liability arising under the provision, shall, if the violation occurred prior to repeal, be prosecuted and punished in the same manner and with the same effect as if this subchapter had not been enacted.

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 33, 30 DCR 390.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1951.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

SUBCHAPTER II. REPEALED PROVISIONS.

§§ 42-1721 TO 42-1738. ACTING AS BROKER OR SALESMAN WITHOUT LICENSE UNLAWFUL; DEFINITIONS; EXCEPTIONS TO LICENSE REQUIREMENTS; SINGLE ACT MAY CONSTITUTE ONE "BROKER" OR "SALESMAN;" APPLICABILITY OF CHAPTER; REAL ESTATE COMMISSION; CREATION; MEMBERSHIP; TERMS; OFFICERS AND STAFF; SEAL; RECORDS; COMPENSATION; ANNUAL AUDIT; RULES AND REGULATIONS; LICENSE; QUALIFICATIONS; COMPETENCY AND PROOF THEREOF; PROHIBITIONS ON LICENSE ISSUANCE; WRITTEN APPLICATION; BROKERS AND SALESMEN; RECOMMENDATIONS; FIRMS, PARTNERSHIPS, ETC., AND MEMBERS THEREOF; OATH; FEE; BOND AND SURETY; OTHER PROOF OF CHARACTER; HEARING BEFORE REFUSAL TO ISSUE; FORM AND CONTENTS; DISPLAY; REHEARING WITHIN 6 MONTHS; NOTICE TO LICENSEE; FEES; EXPIRATION; RENEWAL; ACTIONS FOR COMPENSATION FOR SERVICE OR FOR ENFORCEMENT OF

CONTRACTS; PLACES OF BUSINESS; DISCHARGED OR TERMINATED SALESMEN; TRANSFERABILITY; SUSPENSION OR REVOCATION; INVESTIGATION UPON COMPLAINT; PROHIBITED ACTS; HEARING BY COMMISSION BEFORE DENIAL OF APPLICATION OR SUSPENSION; WRITTEN NOTICE; PROCEDURE; COURT REVIEW OF DETERMINATION; COPY OF RECORD; PROVISIONS APPLICABLE TO NONRESIDENT BROKERS AND SALESMEN; MEMBERS OF COMMISSION AUTHORIZED TO ADMINISTER OATHS; COURT TO ENFORCE COMPLIANCE WITH COMMISSION; EXEMPTIONS FROM LICENSE REQUIREMENTS; LIMITATION ON EXEMPTIONS; LIST OF LICENSES, SUSPENSIONS, AND REVOCATIONS AND REPORT OF COMMISSION TO BE PUBLISHED ANNUALLY; UNLAWFUL ACTS; .[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 34, 30 DCR 390.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., §§ 45-1901 to 45-1918.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1739. REAL ESTATE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 4, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(c), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(c), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1923.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1740. POWERS AND DUTIES OF MAYOR; EVIDENTIARY USE OF COPIES OF COMMISSION DOCUMENTS; RECORD OF COMMISSION PROCEEDINGS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 5, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(d), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(d), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1924.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1741. FEES.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 6, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(e), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1925.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1742. LICENSURE OF REAL ESTATE BROKERS, REAL ESTATE SALESPERSONS, AND PROPERTY MANAGERS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 7, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(e), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(f), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1926.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1743. QUALIFICATIONS FOR LICENSURE.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 8, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(f), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(g), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1927.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1744. STATUS OF PERSON PREVIOUSLY LICENSED. [REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 9, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(g), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(h), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1928.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

§ 42-1745. LICENSURE REQUIRED FOR PROPERTY MANAGERS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 10, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(i), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1929.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1746. REGISTRATION AND CERTIFICATION REQUIRED FOR RESIDENT MANAGERS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 10a, as added Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(h), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(j), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1929.1.

Legislative History of Laws

Law 5-117, the "District of Columbia Real Estate Licensure Act of 1982 Amendment Act of 1984," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 5-175, which was referred to the Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on June 26, 1984, and July 10, 1984, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on July 13, 1984, it was assigned Act No. 5-169 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1747. QUALIFICATIONS FOR LICENSURE OF PROPERTY MANAGERS.[REPEALED]

 $(Mar.\ 10,\ 1983,\ D.C.\ Law\ 4-209,\ \S\ 11,\ 30\ DCR\ 390;\ Apr.\ 30,\ 1988,\ D.C.\ Law\ 7-104,\ \S\ 45,\ 35\ DCR\ 147;\ Apr.\ 20,\ 1999,\ D.C.\ Law\ 12-261,\ \S\ 1233(k),\ 46\ DCR\ 3142.)$

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1930.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Law 7-104, the "Technical Amendments Act of 1987," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 7-346, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on Nov. 24, 1987, and DeC. 8, 1987, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on DeC. 22, 1987, it was assigned Act No. 7-124 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1748. WAIVER OF EXAMINATION AND EDUCATION REQUIREMENTS FOR PROPERTY MANAGERS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 11a, as added Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(i), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(I), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1930.1.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1749. EXEMPTIONS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 12, 30 DCR 390; Oct. 8, 1983, D.C. Law 5-31, § 10(d), 30 DCR 3879; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(j), 31 DCR 4023; June 6, 1998, D.C. Law 12-116, § 3, 45 DCR 1960; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(m), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1931.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Law 5-31, the "Lower Income Homeownership Tax Abatement and Incentives Act of 1983," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 5-167, which was referred to the Committee on Finance and Revenue. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on June 28, 1983, and July 12, 1983, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on July 21, 1983, it was assigned Act No. 5-53 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1750. TRANSFER OF LICENSE; CHANGE OF STATUS; BROKERAGE FIRMS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 13, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(k), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(n), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1932.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following \S 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1751. LICENSURE OF LEGAL ENTITIES.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 13a, as added Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(I), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(o), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1932.1.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1752. PLACE OF BUSINESS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 14, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(m), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(p), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1933.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1753. PROHIBITED NAMES.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 15, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(n), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(q), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1934.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1754. INJUNCTIONS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 16, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(r), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1935.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1755. INVESTIGATION OF CONDUCT; SUSPENSION OR REVOCATION OF LICENSE; GROUNDS; PENALTY IN LIEU OF SUSPENSION; PROBATIONARY PERIOD; REINSTATEMENT.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 17, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(o), 31 DCR 4023; Mar. 14, 1985, D.C. Law 5-159, § 8, 32 DCR 30; Mar. 6, 1991, D.C. Law 8-209, § 2(b), 37 DCR 8464; Feb.

5, 1994, D.C. Law 10-68, § 38(b), 40 DCR 6311; Apr. 9, 1997, D.C. Law 11-242, § 3(1), (2), 44 DCR 1128; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(s), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1936.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

Law 5-159, the "End of Session Technical Amendments Act of 1984," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 5-540, which was referred to the Committee of the Whole. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on November 20, 1984, and December 4, 1984, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on December 10, 1984, it was assigned Act No. 5-224 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for its review

For legislative history of D.C. Law 8-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1702.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 10-68, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1702.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1756. PROCEDURAL REQUIREMENTS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 19, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(t), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1938.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1757. AUTOMATIC SUSPENSION OF LICENSE THROUGH AFFILIATION; DISCHARGE OR TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT OR AFFILIATION.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 20, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(q), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(u), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1939.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1758. PROHIBITED ACTS.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 21, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(r), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(v), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1940.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1759. LICENSE SUSPENDED UPON CRIMINAL CONVICTION.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 22, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(w), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1941.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1760. EFFECT OF CRIMINAL CONVICTION UPON LICENSE APPLICATION.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 23, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(x), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1942.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1761. EFFECT OF LICENSE REVOCATION OR SUSPENSION UPON PARTNERSHIP, ASSOCIATION, OR CORPORATION.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 24, 30 DCR 390; Sept. 26, 1984, D.C. Law 5-117, § 2(s), 31 DCR 4023; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(y), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1943.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 5-117, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1746.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1762. SUSPENSION OR REVOCATION OF PROPERTY MANAGER LICENSE; CODE OF ETHICS APPLICABLE TO ALL LICENSEES.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 25, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(z), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1944.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.

§ 42-1763. CRIMINAL PENALTIES; PROSECUTIONS. [REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 27, 30 DCR 390; Oct. 5, 1985, D.C. Law 6-42, § 405, 32 DCR 4450; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(aa), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1946.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Law 6-42, the "Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs Civil Infractions Act of 1985," was introduced in Council and assigned Bill No. 6-187, which was referred to the Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs. The Bill was adopted on first and second readings on June 25, 1985, and July 9, 1985, respectively. Signed by the Mayor on July 16, 1985, it was assigned Act No. 6-60 and transmitted to both Houses of Congress for is review.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

§ 42-1764. DUTIES OF CORPORATION COUNSEL.[REPEALED]

(Mar. 10, 1983, D.C. Law 4-209, § 28, 30 DCR 390; Apr. 20, 1999, D.C. Law 12-261, § 1233(bb), 46 DCR 3142.)

HISTORICAL AND STATUTORY NOTES

Prior Codifications

1981 Ed., § 45-1947.

Legislative History of Laws

For legislative history of D.C. Law 4-209, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

For legislative history of D.C. Law 12-261, see Historical and Statutory Notes following § 42-1701.

Delegation of Authority

Delegation of authority under Law 4-209, see Mayor's Order 83-123, May 6, 1983.